
 

 

 

A note from the Head 

 

Tel: 01769 580512 
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Kings Nympton Weekly Newsletter 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/kingsnympton     admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

 

  

Dear Parents / Carers 

It was lovely to see some of our Year 6 children at Winkleigh this week, they were invited over to 

spend some time with Winkleigh Year 6’s in preparation for our London residential.  

With regards to London, a final letter will go out the beginning of next week detailing the key  

reminder information. We are very much looking forward to the trip, it is always such a great  

experience for the children. 

Mrs Godly is currently absent from school, we are covering this with staff members across the 
federation. We will keep you updated. 

Thank you to Mrs Davis and staff for preparing the Father’s Day breakfast. it was lovely to see so 
many people attending, and we hope you enjoyed it! 

Have a lovely weekend. 

 

 

 

 

Mrs V Fenemore : Executive Headteacher 

 



 

 

DIARY DATES 
W/C 17TH JUNE 2024 

Saturday 15th June 
 Deadline for booking before school club and school meals for the  

w/c 24th June 

Monday 17th June 

 School door opens at 8:45am and will shut promptly at 8:55am 

so that children are in class ready to start their learning at 9am, late 

arrivals will need to be signed in, in the admin office 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Table Top Games Club - Mrs Betts 

Tuesday 18th June 
 PE kit - Class 1 & Class 2 

 Forest School Class 1 

Wednesday 19th June  Consent Deadline - Year 6 Wake Park 

Thursday 20th June  PE kit today: Class 2 

Friday 21st June  Year 5 - Beach Football (Those involved have received letters 

Saturday 22nd June 
 Deadline for booking before school club and school meals for the  

w/c 1st June 

Emails sent this week: Consent Reminder - Class 2 - Meeth Nature Reserve, Beach Football Festival, Yr 1 Little 

Wandle, Yr 2 Little Wandle, Deadline Reminder - Somerset Cricket School Day, SOE3 Form - Wake Park Yr 6, Yr 6 

Invited to Winkleigh,  



 

 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

Preschool - Mrs Stapley 

 

This week we have discussed planting and growing. This has included creating 3d pictures of 
flowers using different resources. The children have enjoyed playing and exploring outside 
despite dodging a few rain showers.  

In maths we have looked at recognising numbers and adding the correct quantity to match 
the numeral.  

We have also enjoyed lots of books about planting and growing including 'The Tiny seed' by 
Eric Carle.  

Below is a song we have been singing.  

Have a wonderful weekend.  

The Preschool Team  

Little Sunflower song (To the tune of Frere Jacques) 

Little Sunflower, Little Sunflower, 

Tall you grow, tall you grow.  

Yellow petal flower, yellow petal flower. 

More seeds to sow, more seeds to sow.  



 

 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

Class 1 - Mrs Betts 

In drawing club, Reception have been creating their own adventure stories based on the  
animation series Peppa Pig and the Father’s Day episode. The children have thought hard 
about their Dad’s and what makes them special. They have drawn and written about a special 
day out with their Dad’s. 

In Class 1 the children have been learning about information using the book ‘Hidden Ocean’ by 
Libby Waldron as a model text. They have been creating expanded noun phrases to describe 
their sea creatures and using pronouns to create flow in their writing. 

The focus in maths for Reception this week has been investigating sharing and making sure that 
we are being fair and equal. In Year 1, the children have been finishing off their unit on Place 
Value within 100. In Year 2, we have been problem solving and investigating number. 

In ICT, class one have been learning about programming using Scratch Junior. They learnt how 
to choose backgrounds, sprites and have used algorithms to move their sprites to different  
areas. Even making it look like the characters are moving towards the front of the screen by  
increasing their sizes. 

In PE, the children have been focussing on movement and developing their spatial awareness. 

In history, the children have been learning about food, and in particular, sweet treats and how 

they have changed through the years. I wonder what your favourite foods were when you 

were younger, were they the same as your parents, or grandparents! 



 

 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 
SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

Class 2 - Mrs Godly 

Years 3 and 4 started the week with some exciting work in science and looking in more detail at 
the features of a flower, creating some beautiful illustrations of the flowers they found around the 
school. They also took some time to check on their ongoing experiment (looking at what plants 
need to survive) and there have been some interesting findings so far!  

With many of the year 6s out preparing for London the year 5s took on new leadership roles in 
PE, planning and testing some of the races for sports day. They are looking forward to everyone 
giving them a go in a couple of weeks.  

In ICT this week, all year groups had the opportunity to challenge and enhance their coding 
skills, using Scratch for the lower key stage children and with the micro:bit equipment and  
program for the upper key stages.  

Class 2 have continued to work hard in their English sequence, where they have created some 
fantastic bookmarks and information pages, inspired by the format of their book ‘Ripley's Mighty 
Machines, Believe it or not!’ They took time to research their animal and take notes on some of 
the important facts and information that would be needed for their work.  

Well done to all of class 2 this week.  

 

 



 

 



 

 

SPRING/SUMMER MENU 

Check calendar for deadline dates. 

 



 

 

 
 

 

ATTENDANCE 



 

 
 

You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Kings Nympton Primary School, which entitles 

your child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@kingsnympton.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals

